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Dates for your diary: 

 
W/C 10th February - Internet Safety Week  
Monday 10th February - ICE CATS parents meetings (more info inside) 

Wednesday 12th February - Spring PTFA Disco   (more info below) 
Thursday 13th February - YR 5 Derwent Hill Meeting 4.45pm 
W/C 17th February - Half Term Holiday 
W/C 24th February - Book Fayre  
Tuesday 3rd March - Year 1 Trip to Beamish Open Air Museum (letter to follow) 

Wednesday 4th March - Year 5 trip to Durham Cathedral (letter to follow) 
Tuesday 24th & Wednesday 25th March - YR1-6 Open Evenings (bookings open 

from  10th March. Please inform the office prior to the bookings opening if separate  
appointments are required for separated parents. We encourage parents to attend  
appointments together where possible. ) 

Monday 16th - Friday 20th March - Derwent Hill YR5  
Friday 3rd April - Last day of Spring Term 

Shared Worships:  Please note: doors close promptly at 9am  

 
Friday 7th February :  Year 4  Friday 6th March:   Year 5  
Friday 28th February: Year 3  Friday 13th March: Year 1 
 
We ask, where possible, that you stay until the end of the service to minimise disruption.  
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Fantastic Results! 

We have recently received a letter from Nick Gibb MP congratulating us on our  
fantastic results in progress from KS1 to KS2 making us in the top 3% in the  

country!  We are extremely proud of this achievement and would like to thank 
all staff, pupils and families involved.  
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207 Cotton Exchange   
Bixteth Street   

Liverpool, L3 9LQ   
Tel: 0151 558 1970 
www.icecats.co.uk   

Dear Parent/Carer,   
   
I am writing to you with regards to the ICE CATS Program.    
   
Your school has decided to use the program to help support staff and children in school to learn how to 
respond to evacuation and lockdown procedures. These are things that new legislation requires schools 
should be planning for and implementing.   
   
I am a Liverpool resident with children of my own, my youngest being of primary school age. I have been in 
school governance for eighteen years and I am fortunate to have a background in security and education. I 
have used my experience to create a simple 30 minute lesson that is a fun and active P.E. lesson, it works 
with curriculum and teaches children to respond to guidance in a worst case scenario situation.   
   
As a parent myself I understand the dangers we face in modern society and the very real threat we are un-
der. I acknowledge the chance of this happening here in school is very slim, but...what if...!!!   
   
By teaching young children and adults to respond, with simple commands and signals they will become 
second nature and may very well save lives. They are a life skill that can be used in any environment out-
side school, but also in any country you may visit.    
   
I would like to stress that at no point do we use words or language which would cause alarm to children or 
make references to previous scenarios in the training with children unless it is age appropriate. But should 
children have questions about their safety they will be answered appropriately or privately with teachers 
and parents.    
   
As a parent I entrust the safety of my children to the school they are assigned and believe that school is an 
extension of my family that will care for my children with their safety and care being the utmost priority 
alongside education.    
   
I understand parents and carers feel unsure of this situation and guidelines currently available and I believe 
that transparency of the program is of the utmost importance.   
   
I will be available at school on Monday 10th February at 9am (entrance through the hall doors) and 
2.30pm (entrance through the school office).    
   
I welcome any questions and feedback.  
   
Yours faithfully   
   
Joanne Carter   

Executive Director  
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Y3 Trip to Oriental Museum  
 

Year 3 are learning about the Ancient Egyptians this term, therefore, we visited the 
Oriental Museums Egyptian exhibits to look at real artefacts. The children explored 
the gallery and learnt about the Egyptian Gods, food and clothes! When handling 

and investigating the artefacts they tried to work out what they were and what 
they were used for. They were very lucky as they were able to look at and ask 

questions about a real Ancient Egyptian mummy! The trip was so fascinating and 
the children had an amazing time. 

Reading Volunteers  
Thank you to all of the community reading volunteers for the sessions we have 
had so far. Children have already begun to form relationships with positive role 
models, helping not only our reading to develop, but our 
love and enthusiasm for reading. We really value 
parental support at Benedict Biscop and the children are 
thoroughly enjoying the sessions. If you want to know 
how you can support your child at home with reading or 
more about reading in school then check out our 
website for our parents guide.   
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Y4’s Trip to Segedunum  
Year 4 are learning about the Romans this term. We visited Segedunum Roman 
Fort and Museum where the children explored the fort and learnt about Roman 
stories, invasions and food! They got to see some of the original Hadrian’s Wall 
and learned about how the Romans influenced our local area and life today.  The 
trip was so fascinating and the children had a fantastic time!  

Y6 Maths Challenge 
We were invited to take part in a 

problem solving competition at Explore 
Learning centre. Throughout the 
competition we took part in two 

challenges that tested our team work, 
reasoning and communication skills, 

whilst challenging our mathematicians.  
 

 
 

Donations  
Thank you for all  of the generous  

donations we receive from our  
families. We are very grateful. A  

recent donation 
of a kitchen is 

helping the  
children to role 
play family life 
and develop 

knowledge and 
understanding of 

the world.  
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Uniform Reminder 
Please be reminded that our uniform policy should be adhered to at all times. 
Correct uniform plays an important role in the 
schools ethos and helps create a sense of  
community and belonging. A smart appearance 
maintains high esteem. Please pay particular 
attention to ensure pupils do not come to 
school with coloured or shaved hair and wear 
appropriate footwear (flat, black shoes, not 
trainers). 
Please refer to the schools uniform guidance and policy on the schools website 
for remedial actions and consequences for when policy is not followed.  
 
No Smartwatches  
As part of keeping our children and staff safe can we remind parents that any 
form of  smartwatches are not permitted in school except basic pedometers or 
Fitbits (without cameras or recoding facilities).  
Please can all pupils remember to bring their PE kits into school. They may miss 
out on their lesson if they have no, or incorrect, PE kit to enable them to  
participate.  

**Always ensure your child's name is written in ALL uniform** 

EYFS Book and Breakfast 
We love books and reading so what a better way to start our 
day than with stories and breakfast with our families,  
recognising the importance of reading with our children and 

having positive reading role models.  
Children and their families enjoyed 
sharing their favourite stories with 
each other. Thank you to everyone 
who took time out of their day to join 
us on our storytelling morning. Parents particularly  

enjoyed Mrs Clark’s story, role modelling reading with expression. We encourage 
parents to read to their children every day. 
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Y6 Trip to Woodhorn Museum 
This week year 6 visited Woodhorn Museum in Northumberland. They looked at 

maps and census data about a local mining disaster and had a fantastic 
opportunity to question some people who were involved in the miners’ strikes.  

Nursery Admissions 
 

We can take initial interest for our Nursery at any 
time from a child being born. If you know anyone 
who is interested, or if you have a child yourself 
who would be eligible to start Nursery in 
September 2021, 2022 or 2023, please ring/visit 
the office to register your interest. 

Parking 

Please can parents be considerate that 
they are not blocking residents’ 

driveways or garages when parking 
outside of the school gates.  

Are you following us on Facebook? 
 

For updates on upcoming events and 
what our pupils are learning about in 
school then make sure to follow our 

Facebook page! 
 
 

Benedict Biscop Academy  
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Term Dates 2019-2020 
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Term Dates 2020-2021 
 
 


